Endowment and LBC Scholarships for Continuing Students

(* denotes endowment scholarships created through the generosity of LBC donors)
(**supplemental endowment scholarships fund existing LBC scholarships rather than creating an additional award)

John B. Allshouse Teacher Education Scholarship* $1,000 - $2,000

A 1966 graduate of Lancaster School of the Bible, Mr. Allshouse (1941-1998) had a love for learning and a desire to see young
people become educators. His wife, Anna ‘64, a retired LBC professor, established this award in his memory in 2000 to help
students enrolled in a Teacher Education program who have completed a minimum of 80 credits.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Aungst, Jr. Scholarship* $1,000 - $1,500 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Aungst, Jr. established this scholarship to assist graduate or undergraduate students who desire to be
godly, influential leaders. They were both ushered into heaven only months apart in 2015. Mr. Aungst served at LBC in the
Business Office in the late 1970’s and was a member of the Corporation until his death.

Rae Ann Ayers Scholarship* $1,000 - $1,500

This scholarship is given by the family and friends of Mrs. Rae Ann Ayers (1954-2001) to honor her godly legacy. The wife of Dr.
James Ayers ‘80 for 29 years, Rae Ann impacted lives as a gifted communicator and in ministry with her husband. As a staff
member of LBC, she discipled young women while helping to prepare students for future ministries. This scholarship helps
students with demonstrated financial need majoring in Women in Christian Ministry and/or Pastoral Ministry.

Barnett Pastoral Ministries Scholarship* $450

This scholarship is given in loving memory of Brian Barnett, a 2000 alumnus who, at age 23, perished with his family in an
automobile accident. Established by the First Baptist Church of Elkton, MD, and Brian’s remaining family, this scholarship
benefits Pastoral Ministry majors.

Book & Co Financial Services Scholarship* $1,000

R. William and Diane D. Book present this award to an academically promising, traditional undergraduate student who is in the
Business program. Mr. & Mrs. Book have supported LBC’s mission for years. Mr. Book has served on the Corporation and on
various committees.

Cyrus H. & Lucille M. Bowman Teacher Education Scholarship* $1,000 - $2,000
This scholarship was established in 2001 by Cyrus H. Bowman, a WWII Vet and philanthropist. He and his wife wanted to
financially assist students enrolled in LBC's education programs.

Berneice K. Brubaker Missions Scholarship* $1,000
This scholarship is provided by the estate of Mrs. Berneice Brubaker (1913-2006) for international students who are committed to
returning to their home country and/or intercultural studies students who plan to serve on a foreign mission field.

Calvary Monument Bible Church Missions Scholarship* $1,000-$1,500
This scholarship, established in 1997 by Calvary Monument Bible Church in Paradise, PA, is given to a sophomore, junior, or
senior in good academic standing who is preparing for vocational Christian service in missions.

Carpenter Scholarship* $1,000 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**
Given by John and Jane Carpenter of Sunbury, PA, this scholarship is awarded to graduate or undergraduate students who
demonstrate a commitment to serve the Lord.

Evangelist John & Kathleen Carrara Needy Student Scholarship* $1,000 to $2,000
Dr. Carrara was an evangelist for 77 years whose messages were heard in all 50 states and around the world. Since 1997, this
scholarship has helped students in the Pastoral Studies program who have financial need.



Chamberlain Memorial Missionary Scholarship* $1,000 -$1,400

Muriel E. Chamberlain provided funds in her estate for this endowed scholarship. It was established in 1996 to help students
enrolled in the Intercultural Studies program.

Chick-Fil-A Positive Impact Scholarship $4,000
This scholarship is awarded to students who are employed at Chick-Fil-A, have demonstrated community or campus
involvement, and who maintain a minimum 3.0 GPA. Preference is given to those in the Business Administration program.

Percy B. Crawford Scholarship*

This scholarship is awarded to a full-time, residential student with heart for ministry and great financial need. Scholarship pays
for 90% of tuition and housing after federal and state grants applied. Student must pay for remaining 10% with work study
award.

Mae L. Dreisbach Student Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship is dedicated to the memory of Miss Mae Dreisbach (1908--1998), a volunteer who devoted many hours of her
time to LBC in her retirement years. Since 2000, it has helped students with financial need who desire to minister in Christian
service.

Ebersole/Tolly Memorial Scholarship: $1,000

This scholarship is given by Terry and Beth Ebersole in memory of Beth’s parents’ Charles and Eleanor Tolly. This scholarship
is awarded to a student with a 3.0 GPA or higher with financial need enrolled in either Women in Leadership, Youth and Young
Adult or Intercultural Studies programs.

Educational Excellence Scholarship* $1,000 - $2,000 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**
Mrs. Sandy Lane, motivated by her passion for the Lord, for the preparation of God’s ministry leaders, and for academic
excellence, established this scholarship in 2008 to help undergraduate and graduate students who maintain a 3.5 GPA or higher.

Vernon & Naomi Frey Scholarship* $1,000 - $3,000 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**

This scholarship was established in 2005 in memory of Vernon and Naomi Frey by their children, Jim Frey and Karen Garber.
Vernon served on our Corporation for five years while Naomi was actively involved in Women’s Connection Ministry. This
scholarship is given to help students whose parents are in full-time ministry.

Lavern and Evelyn Hertzler Scholarship* $1,000 to $2,000

This scholarship was established in 1997 by a couple who were avid supporters of Lancaster Bible College. It supports and
assists undergraduate students enrolled in the Pastoral Studies program.

Heydt Presidential Leadership Scholarship $1,000

Dr. Henry Heydt (1904-1987) was the founder and first president of LBC from 1933-1953. This scholarship is given to help
students who are actively involved in leadership and maintain a minimum 3.0 GPA. Recipients must serve during five or more
LBC events and meet regularly with the Senior Vice President of Student Experience.

Eleanor D. Isaacson Scholarship* $5,000

This scholarship was established in 2016 to provide funds for academically promising undergraduate students with financial
need. Being a Holocaust survivor, Mrs. Isaacson’s heart is to help students from a difficult background whose desire is for a
Christ-centered education.

Noreen Kline Teacher Education Scholarship Award* $1,000—$2,000
This scholarship was established in 2004 by Mrs. Noreen Kline (1928-2016) who loved being an elementary school teacher. The
award is given to students majoring in Education who have completed a minimum of 60 credits and maintain a minimum 3.0

GPA.



Melva S. Mcllwaine Music Performance Scholarship* $1,300 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**

This scholarship was provided by Dr. & Mrs. William Mcllwaine in 1999, and now honors the late Melva Mcllwaine (1923-2009).
Melva was an accomplished musician and used her gift for the glory of God. The award is given to a student majoring in Music
Performance whose spouse or parents are in full-time ministry.

Milles/Fahler/Johnson Church and Ministry Leadership Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship was provided by the late Charles Milles and his wife, Janice, in memory of Mrs. Milles” mother, Minnie Fahler,
whose wise stewardship provided for the needs of many people. It is also provided to honor Michael Johnson '81, who shared
with the Milleses how to have a greater impact in God’s Kingdom through LBC. This scholarship is given to help students
enrolled in Department of Church and Ministry Leadership.

Irvin R. Musser Pastoral Studies Scholarship* $1,000
This scholarship is provided in memory of Irvin R. Musser (1929-1994), former trustee and long-time friend of LBC. This
scholarship is given to assist students majoring in Pastoral Ministry or Pre-Seminary programs.

Irvin & Esther Musser America’s Keswick Scholarship* $500

Given in memory of Irvin & Esther Musser to an undergraduate student who is a graduate of or enrolled in an America’s Keswick
program.

Ruth Niles Inspiration Award* $1,000

This scholarship is given by Rev. & Mrs. John Bryant in memory of Ruth Niles who received a degree in education but, because
she was deaf, was never able to secure a teaching position. Instead, she poured her life into children at church for over 40
years. This award is given to a student whose sincere love of children is evidenced through creative Bible teaching.

Perry Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship was established by Mrs. Elva Perry in honor of Dr. Lloyd M. Perry (1916-1998) a distinguished Professor of
Pastoral Ministries at LBC for eleven years. This scholarship is given to help an undergraduate student who demonstrates a
passion for teaching the Word of God, excellent preaching skills, and a deep commitment to communicating biblical truth.

George & Adelaide Dively-Pozgar Scholarship* $500-$1,000

This scholarship honors the parents of Dr. George Pozgar '64 who was the recipient of an honorary doctorate in 2015 for his
accomplished work as an author in the field of health care administration. This award goes to the student who best articulates
biblically-based “Reasons to Believe there is a God” in a five to ten page paper. It has been in existence since 2000.

Randolph Memorial Scholarship* $1,000 - $1,500 **Supplements existing LBC Scholarships**
This scholarship is provided in memory of Dr. William J. Randolph (1922-2007). He was the second president of LBC serving
from 1953 to 1961. This award was established to help a student who has a strong GPA and financial need.

Rick Renninger Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship is given by Rick’s parents, John and Audrey Renninger, in memory of their son who loved the Lord with all his
heart. A tragic auto accident caused him to go to heaven as a teenager. This gift helps students who are enrolled in either a
graduate or an undergraduate program.

Sawyer Pastoral Scholarship* $750 - $1,500

This scholarship was established in 2004 by the family and friends of Pastor Stanley J. Sawyer, Sr., ‘82, (1945-2004). His friends
created this award because they were greatly influenced by his witness and wanted to honor his life. The scholarship assists
undergraduate students in Pastoral Ministries.

Robert W. & Shirley L. Shultz Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship was established in 1996 after Mr. & Mrs Shultz listened to a radio broadcast of Dr. Vernon McGee as he
explained how he was only able to finish his degree because someone gave him money. This scholarship helps students in
Pastoral Ministry and/or Intercultural Studies who demonstrate a passion to serve Christ at home or overseas.



Robert and Mary Skold Missions Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship helps with the financial need of students in the Intercultural Studies Program. It was established in honor of
Robert Skold (1922-2007), a WWII vet, who was successful in both real estate and banking. He loved to invest in missionaries
and in non-profit organizations. He also mentored young men and women as they ventured into the business world.

Randy Stubbs Memorial Scholarship* $1,000

This scholarship is given in memory of Randy Stubbs (1948-2013), a successful businessman who was dedicated to his family,
his church, and LBC as a member of our Corporation. His legacy continues as full-time students, especially those majoring in
Business Administration or Intercultural Studies, are helped by this award.

Glenn F. Turner Scholarship* $1,000
This award was established by Craig and Richard Turner in memory of their father, Glenn F. Turner, a Lancaster businessman
and entrepreneur. They desire to support an academically promising undergraduate in the Business Administration program.

UPS Scholarship $1,000 - $2,700
This scholarship is funded by the UPS Foundation for full-time, first generation, minority or needy undergraduate students.

Women in the Word Scholarship $500

LBC Women in the Word Ministry desires to connect women from the community and campus in Bible study, prayer, service,

mentoring, and preparation for establishing godly homes. This scholarship encourages students to continue their studies and
potential for future ministry. This scholarship is given to two returning students (one male and one female) who demonstrate

academic ability, financial need, and potential for future ministry.



